
 

                     COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA 
PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 

COMMONWEALTH KEYSTONE BUILDING 
400 NORTH STREET 

HARRISBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 17120 

 
IN REPLY PLEASE 

REFER TO OUR FILE 
M-2025-3054271 

 
   

 
May 15, 2025 

 
 
Nicole W. Luciano 
Director Of Policy 
Energy Association Of Pennsylvania 
800 N Third St, Ste 205 
Harrisburg, Pa  17102 
 

Re: En Banc Hearing Concerning Interconnection and Tariffs for Large  
Load Customers; Docket No. M-2025-3054271 

 
Dear Ms. Luciano: 
 

On April 12, 2025, the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission issued a 
Secretarial Letter scheduling the above-referenced en banc hearing for Monday, April 24, 
2025, at 1:00 p.m.  The Secretarial Letter also set deadlines for interested parties to file 
comments and reply comments with the Commission regarding the “prudent design of a 
large load customer model tariff.”  Comments are to be filed by Tuesday, May 27, 2025, 
and reply comments by Wednesday, June 11, 2025. 

 
On May 12, 2025, the Energy Association of Pennsylvania (EAP) filed a letter 

requesting a 10-day extension to the comment and reply comment deadlines “to allow for 
further time to compile comments on the various topics raised in the initial Secretarial 
Letter, during the En Banc hearing, and posed in Vice Chair Barrow’s directed questions 
document filed on May 1, 2025.”  EAP requests that the deadline for initial comments be 
extended to June 6, 2025, and the deadline for reply comments be extended to June 23, 
2025.  As of the date of this Secretarial Letter, no parties have filed objections to EAP’s 
request. 

 
The Commission finds EAP’s stated reasons for the requested extension 

persuasive and hereby grants their request.  Therefore, we shall extend the deadline for 
comments on the design of the large load customer model tariff to Friday, June 6, 2025.  
In addition, we will extend the deadline for reply comments to Monday, June 23, 2025. 
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Please direct any questions on this matter to James A. Mullins or Scott J. Thomas, 
Assistant Counsel, Law Bureau, at (717) 787-5978 or jamullins@pa.gov, or (717) 783-
2812 or sjthomas@pa.gov, respectively. 
 
    Sincerely, 
  
 
 
    Matthew L. Homsher 
    Secretary 
 
 
cc: Chairman’s Office 

Vice Chairman’s Office 
Commissioners’ Offices 
Executive Director 
Bureau Directors 
All jurisdictional electric distribution companies 
All Parties of Record 
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